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The Public Hearing was for the Wind Farm Local Law, was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Town Supervisor Gus Weber.

A motion to start the public hearing was made by Joe Kent and seconded by Mandi Joyce-Phelps. 5 Members approving, 0 Disapproving, 0 absent  Carried

Town Board Members Present: Gus Weber-Town Supervisor; Heather Simon-Councilwoman, Joe Kent-Deputy Supervisor/Councilman, Manid Joyce-Phelps-councilwoman, Matt Zengerle- Councilman, Jim Frungillo-Highway Superintendent, Tasha Rossrucker-Clerk

Multiple land owners and residents present. See attachment.

Supervisor Gus Weber opened the public hearing by reading a letter aloud by Mona Meagher who is an Andover resident. She is also a member of Citizens for Maintaining our Rural Environment. Mona had some concerns with the Town’s proposed wind law and she suggested some changed be made. Some of her concerns were with the shadow flicker, noise and height set back. About 40 people were at the public hearing.

 Liberty Wind is a company out of Canada who is seeking land in the towns of Andover, Willing, Independence and Wellsville. Someone from Liberty Wind Project was supposed to be at the public hearing, but unfortunately couldn’t make it due to COVID. 

Many landowners and residents voiced their concerns about the wind turbines. They would like to see something done for decommissioning. Some of the residents brought up health concerns as well. The Town of Andover’s Board will be making some revisions on the wind law, which can be found on the Andover’s website at www.TownofAndoverNY.com. Supervisor Weber polled the attendees and about 10 or 12 of them had already been presented with a lease by Liberty Wind Project.  The main reason for the public hearing is to get a wind law in place to protect the landowners, town and residents. Gus stated that “the power is really with the landowners. If no one signs the leases, then there will be no windmills here.” The Town of Andover cannot flat out ban wind turbines due to NYS green initiatives. A resident passed around a petition against the wind turbines and encouraged all there to sign it. Tony and Jerry Lojacono who are property owners in Wellsville, who have also helped in providing names and services of lawyers specializing in environmental law, proposed that the Town of Independence and Town of Andover split the cost to hire a lawyer specializing in wind turbine laws. Gus stated that this is something that the board would discuss and look into. The two brothers also stated they would like to see some revisions be made to the existing wind law the Town of Andover has in place. It was also brought up to maybe draft a moratorium, while making these revisions. A motion to close the public hearing was made by Matt Zengerle and seconded by Heather Simon. 5 Members approving, 0 Disapproving, 0 absent  Carried
The hearing was terminated at 7:15 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Tasha Rossrucker
Clerk



